
Mayor’s Report, April, 2015


Bicycles are in our future. The rest of the world has discovered the Columbia River Gorge, ODOT is rebuilding the magnificent scenic highway for bicycle use and a Bike Hub station will be installed at the Lewis & Clark park to accommodate cyclists. Other towns on the Oregon side of the river will be installing Bike Hubs to encourage bike use. The city’s Bike Committee is working on the Bike Hub design and helping to update the city’s transportation and bicycle master plans. Recently, over 400 cyclists participated in a two day event promoted by Chad Sperry. They and their supporters stayed at local hotels and ate at our restaurants.


The above paragraph was how I started April’s report. Normally, I try to report on the business of the city and positive things. Then I read the Chronicle Editorial entitled, “Mayor, Give the Chamber Its Due.” I am surprised and disappointed that no one from the Chronicle called to ask me what my or the council’s issues might be. Mind you, I am not interested in getting into a fight with the Chronicle. They have more ink than I do and they have been extremely generous in allowing me to write this column since 2013. 


There are some considerations, however, that I think they missed. The first is the law: ORS 320.300 to 320.350 explains that Transit Room Taxes for tourism must be used for tourism promotion and the statute defines what that means. The current review of the Chamber’s work plan and that of the last two years has been nothing more than to ensure that TRT funds are not spent on other endeavors or to put it another way, are spent on tourism promotion within the definition of the statute. Last year the Chamber budget included money for picnic tables and a fence. That was not allowed as not being within the statutory definition. 


The review presently occurring with the Chamber is no more than I or the Council has required of Urban Renewal projects, the city’s own budget, the Forth of July event, the Fort Dalles Museum and other such issues. Interestingly, I am constantly thanked on the street for taking this critical eye at how the citizen’s money gets spent. No, I don’t expect everyone will agree with everything we do. I do expect that anyone coming before the council will be willing to be open, transparent and accountable. 


Because I did not want to air our differences in a public forum, I requested a meeting with the Chamber to see if we could come to some agreement before the Council makes its decision on this year’s work plan and budget. If the Chronicle has read the contract between the Chamber and the City, it knows that this is contemplated by its very terms which says: “The Community Marketing Scope of Work shall be updated and mutually agreed to annually. The Chamber is required to submit its budget request by March 1 of each year and the City will consider the request and respond with an approved amount and “Scope of Work” by May 15.”


I and the council are required to perform due diligence. It is not the city’s role to subsidize the Chamber for its other roles by giving a budget that is not supported in fact and by requiring outcomes for its work plan. There are ways to measure what the Chamber is doing and how much it costs. To do otherwise would be irresponsible.

